

JUNE 15, 2025

SACRED HEART PARISH BULLETIN 15300 West Main St. • Cut Off, Louisiana 70345

PASTORAL TEAM

Rev. Joey Lirette - Parish Administrator Nicole Danos - Coordinator of Youth Formation Kristen Pitre - Adm. Assistant of Youth Formation

Ashley Archer - Youth Minister Rev. Joey Lirette - RCIA Carmen Duet - Parish Secretary Mary Foret - Adm. Assistant Al Archer - Parish Council President John Plaisance II - Finance Comm. Chairperson

PHONES: Rectory Office: 632-3858 Fax: 632-4452 Spiritual Life Center: 632-6322

Emails: mforet@htdiocese.org cduet@htdiocese.org

MASS SCHEDULE:

Weekends: Saturday Vigil 4:00 PM
Sunday - 7:00, 9:00 & 11:00 AM
Hispanic Mass at 1:00 PM
Weekdays:
Monday 6:00 PM Mass & Adoration
Tuesday 6:00 PM
Wed., Thurs. 8:30 AM; 1st Friday & 1st Saturday 8:30 AM

PENANCE: (Confessions)
Saturday: 3:00 - 3:30 PM
Daily before weekday Masses or by appointment

BAPTISMS: Scheduled when all paperwork is completed and turned in to the Rectory office. Please contact the rectory four (4) months prior to expected date of birth.

MATRIMONY: Please contact the priest at least six months prior to Wedding date for details and arrangements. No weddings during Lent.

Postmaster: Send address changes to Sacred Heart Church, 15300 West Main St., Cut Off, LA 70345 Bulletin Announcements due by Monday. Email to cduet@htdiocese.org or mforet@htdiocese.org



TRINITY SUNDAY Getting to Know the Trinity

As difficult as it is to understand the Holy Trinity, I am amazed that Jesus even bothered to tell us about the Father, the Spirit, and himself. As if his own life, his teachings about God's love, his miracles, his death and resurrection were not enough, he told us something about God that we never would have imagined: There are three Persons in one God. It is also something we cannot completely comprehend. So instead of trying to explain it, let's look at what it means for us believers.

One thing it shows is that God wants to be known by us. Since theologians and spiritual writers have been helping us do that for almost two thousand years, it may not seem like a big deal. But in ancient times, people expected their gods to be mysterious and hidden. Many cultures thought that you could control a spirit or god if you knew its name. So knowing anything about the inner life of a god would be huge. But our God is the only God, whom no one can control. God sees us not as a threat but as beloved children. Just as a couple falling in love wants to know everything about each other, so God wants to be known by those whom God loves. That leads to my second point. The Trinity also shows us that "God is love" (1 John 4:16) because the three Persons are united in one God. The Persons of the Trinity already love each other perfectly, so God shares that love with us. God calls us to be united in love with God and with each other. Remember that God knows us perfectly and still loves us.

How many of us would want another person to know everything about us? Yet knowing our weaknesses and our sins does not hurt God's love for us. On the contrary, our weaknesses allow God to help us by answering our prayers or inspiring someone to come to our assistance. God permits us to sin, knowing that we can experience divine love in forgiveness. We may not be able to grasp the full meaning of the Holy Trinity, but knowing that God shares this with faithful people helps us to love God even more.

Tom Schmidt

NEXT ADORATION SERVICES
FOLLOWING 6:00 PM MASS
Monday, June 16 Adoration
Monday, June 23 Adoration
Monday, June 30 Communion Service &
Adoration

STEWARDSHIP OF TREASURE - J	une 1, 2025
Envelopes	\$3,646.79
Loose	\$1,580.12
Total	\$5,226.91
2nd Coll. Bldg/Prop	\$1,860.00
Other	\$1,086.96

GOING OUT OF TOWN ON VACATION?

While you are enjoying the summer sun and activities, don't forget your church here at home. Offertory collections drop during the summer months, while expenses like utility bills increase. Your Parish of Sacred Heart is open 12 months of the year, serving all with Mass and prayer, funerals, weddings, etc. and other special activities. Your stewardship of treasure is needed to keep Sacred Heart Parish operating. May God bless you, and keep you safe during your summer holidays!

PRAYER LIST

Please pray for: Gloria Griffin, Connie & Lucy Hebert, Stacy Brusin, Larry Cheramie, Amber Broussard, Ashley Danos, Sheral Terrebonne, Jeanie Adams Armand, Deborah Gautreaux, Trudy Chance, Denise Duet, Doug Danos, Celeste Chouest, Jessica Schafer, Faith Dubois, Verna, Angie & Fay Baudoin; Aaron Gibbs, Erick & Heidi Greene, Kelli Chiasson, Anna Constransitch, Rodney Pitre, Rene Ordoyne Hendrix, Genevieve Artigue, Amy Leonard, Hubert Gautreaux, Shelia Adams, James Louviere, Maudry Plaisance, Priscilla Trahan, Numa & Melvina Breaux, Debra Thibodaux, Shelley Mousseau, Richie Angelette; Randy White, Jackie Thibodaux, David Cheramie, Carol Orgeron, Stacy Dufrene, Jimmy LeBlanc, Abby Thompson, Zebella Allemand, Joann Williford, Dolores Guidry, Ruby Danos, Jude Duet, Claire Hargis, Lerin Rogers, Calvin Dufrene, Jr, Carolyn France, Terry Crosby, Sr, Tricia Thibodeaux and all patients of the Nursing Home

> SANCTUARY DONATIONS Altar Candle, Wine & Bread: Lee Boudreaux by Rogers Family

FLOWERS IN CHURCH ON WEEKEND OFJUNE 1
Left in Memory of Raleigh Pitre
by Family & Friends

WEDDING BANNS
Parker Daniel Galjour &
Caroline Claire Curole......III

2025 VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL

Please join us for Sacred Heart TRUE NORTH VBS July 13-17! It's a great event for children going to grades Pre-K 3 – 5th grade to celebrate God's love. VBS is held in the afternoon from 5:30pm – 8:30pm. Registration for our parishioners began on May 5th. All others are now able to register. Registration forms are in the back of church and on our Facebook page. We just have a few spots open as of now so please register as soon as possible so that we can purchase supplies.

2025 VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL

We will begin decorating for VBS on July 1st in the Spiritual Life Center. If you are interested in volunteering please contact Maggie @ 985.258.7808. All volunteers age 18 and older must complete Safe Environment Training. All meetings cancelled at the Spiritual Life Center BEGINNING JULY 1 THROUGH JULY 20 due to VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL. Please schedule your meetings elsewhere or postpone until after the 20st.

HURRICANE PREPAREDNESS FOR CEMETERY

Should any hurricane or tropical storm come our way, we ask you to pick up any flowers & containers you have in the cemetery. If you choose not to do so, we cannot guarantee that your items will be there after the storm. This also applies to any other unpredictable weather related conditions that may occur. We would also like to remind you that glass or ceramic containers, statues, etc. of any kind are not allowed anywhere in the cemetery. All walkways must be kept clear of any kind of flower vases, statues, and the like.

RELIGIOUS ED REGISTRATION FOR 2025-26 SESSIONS

Religious Ed registration is now open for the Fall and Spring sessions beginning on June 1st. To register please go to our website: sacredheartcutoff.org. Click on Ministries and then Youth Formation. If your child attended our Religious Ed program last year you do not need to provide info on their baptism or parents marital status (unless that status has changed). Payment will be taken online as well. The cost for registration is \$45 for the first child and \$30 for each child thereafter. The deadline for registration for grades 6 – 11 is August 1st and the deadline for grades 1-5 is August 31^{st} . Anyone interested in helping with our Religious Ed program can contact Nicole at the Spiritual Life Center.

INCLUSIVE MASS SUNDAY, JUNE 29, 2025 AT 2:30 PM SACRED HEART CHURCH 15300 WEST MAIN ST. CUT OFF, LA

We invite all individuals, especially those with special needs or disabilities, and their families and friends to attend and participate in the celebration of the mass. If you would like to participate as a lector (reader), gift bearer, usher, universal prayer reader (prayer of the faithful), or altar server, please contact Nicole at 985-632-6322.

PRAYER FOR HURRICANE SEASON

OUR FATHER IN HEAVEN, THROUGH THE INTERCESSION OF OUR LADY OF PROMPT SUCCOR, SPARE US DURING THIS HURRICANE SEASON FROM ALL HARM. PROTECT US AND OUR HOMES FROM ALL DISASTERS OF NATURE. OUR LADY OF PROMPT SUCCOR, HASTEN TO HELP US. WE ASK THIS THROUGH CHRIST OUR LORD. AMEN.

MASSES	COMMENTATOR	LECTORS	EUCHARIST MINISTERS	CUP MINISTERS
Sat. 4:00 p.m. June 14	DIONE DAVID	MARY CUROLE RAFAEL ROSAS	LLOYD GUIDRY	AUDREY CHERAMIE CAROL DANOS
Sunday 7:00 a.m. June 15	BETH CHERAMIE	JULIE PLAISANCE	VOLUNTEER	KEN & JENNIFER FRIEDLANDER
Sunday 9:00 a.m. June 15	CURT BOUDREAUX	SUE BOUDREAUX	JERRIE TYLER	WAYNE TYLER NANETTE BORDELON
Sunday 11:00 am June 15	KATE FRIEDLANDER	MARY BIENVENU CAITLYN LOUPE	NELL DUET	JAMES EVANS KATHY MAYBERRY

Diocesan is proud to be printing Sacred Heart's Sunday Bulletin

You are invited to help support our Parish! For opportunities to advertise, please call 800-994-9817







Get this bulletin emailed to



Simply go to www.DM.CHURCH/5664

...or scan



%DISCOVERMASS



Compliments of

Brian & Emelie Cheramie

catholicmatch® Louisiana

CatholicMatch.com/goLA



The Businesses listed above make this bulletin possible.

Please support them when you can.

